
From: Ken Guilbeault
To: Schroer, Jeffrey; DEP_NED
Cc: Eric Parker; Mathes, Greg; Dan Armour; Jim Christiansen
Subject: Notification - Trail Ridge Landfill WACS 33628
Date: Friday, March 27, 2020 4:37:33 PM

Pursuant to Condition 4 of the Water Quality Monitoring Plan associated with the site permit, Trail Ridge
Landfill, Inc (“TRL”) hereby notifies the Florida Department of Environmental Protection (“the
Department”) of first-time parameter detections above the Department’s water quality standards
(“exceedence”) specified in Chapter 62-520, F.A.C.
 
An initial detection of the following parameters above the Department’s water quality standard were
observed during the February 2020 monitoring event:

·      Vinyl Chloride at MWB-39S

·      Fecal coliform at surface water locations SW-6.  Fecal coliform has previously been detected
at similar levels in the stormwater system and is not thought to be related to landfill operations or
a release from the landfill unit.  

 
Monitoring Well MWB-39S will be re-sampled on March 31 to confirm the detection.  Other constituents
above the Department’s water quality standards or criteria specified in Chapter 62-520, F.A.C., in
monitoring wells at Trail Ridge Landfill have been previously reported and will be discussed in the
forthcoming semiannual report of the February 2020 data.
 
Due to laboratory error Total Suspended Solids were not collected from the surface water sample
locations during the February 2020 monitoring event.  Total Suspended Solids will be collected from the
surface water sample locations during this re-sampling event.

Ken Guilbeault, P.G.
Carlson Environmental Consultants, PC
813-240-4568 (C)
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